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About EFPIA

that will improve health and the quality of life around the world.

The European Federation of Pharmaceutical Industries and Associations (EFPIA) represents the
pharmaceutical industry operating in Europe. Through its direct membership of 33 national
associations and 42 leading pharmaceutical companies, EFPIA is the voice on the EU scene of
1,900 companies committed to researching, developing and bringing to patients new medicines
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EFPIA Response

On 3 April 2017, the European Pharmacopoeia Commission asked for public feedback on its proposal to
remove the requirements for a test on abnormal toxicity (ATT) from 49 monographs of the European

Pharmacopeia.

EFPIA is fully supportive of this proposal because of the following key reasons, which were already

published by EFPIA as a position paper (1) in 2013/2015:

%% The Abnormal Toxicity Test (ATT) was developed at a time (early 1900s) when production

processes and quality control for biological products was only poorly established (2). In today’s

modern pharmaceutical production and manufacturing facilities defined and specific quality
measures to control and detect contaminants are in place in compliance with Good
Manufacturing Practice (GMP) (2).

%% From a scientific point of view, an in vivo ATT to identify potentially harmful batches is highly
guestionable. Numerous reviews of historical test results have revealed that no reliable



conclusions can be drawn from ATT (3, 4). Furthermore, the ATT cannot be validated according
to today’s validation characteristics such as specificity, reproducibility and detection limit. The test
is highly variable, has issues with intra- and inter-laboratory reproducibility, and lacks specificity
(2, 3).

The requirement of ATT causes unjustified use for a substantial number of animals without any
benefit with regards to demonstrating product safety. Using live animals in ATT does not comply
with animal welfare and the 3Rs principle because of lack of a sound scientific rationale and
justification.

Last, but not least, various organizations and regulatory agencies have removed the request for
ATT. (a) ATT has no longer been mandatory in the monographs of the European Pharmacopoeia
for vaccines, sera and antibiotics (5,6). (b) US FDA has removed the general safety test (GST, =
abnormal toxicity test in US) requirements for biological products as being both outdated and
not supported by data (7).
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